ORDINANCE COMMITTEE
May 1%, 2023

MEMBERS ALSO PRESENT Tammy Rogers Leeanne Rosinski
Chainnan Skultety Mayor Barry Derek McConnell Valerie Vickers
Alderman Dorchinecz Alderman Olive Tim McArdle Mike Motley
Alderman Bryant Alderman Wilson Superintendent Ortman  Christen Leigh
Alderman Budd HBO Goodall Kathy Coffey

Treasurer Miles Amelia Shoemaker

Chairman Skultety called the meeting to order at 6:35 P.M.

LIVESTOCK ORDINANCE
Chairman Skultety discussed adopting an ordinance similar to the ordinance Auburn has for chickens.

Discussion was held about what would need to be changed to make the ordinance fit the City of Taylorville’s
requirements.

Motion by Aldetman Dorchinecz and seconded by Alderman Bryant to recommend to the City Council to direct
the City Attorney to prepare an Ordinance to allow chickens within City limits that will follow rules and
restrictions set forth by the City. The motion carried (3-1).

ATV’S AND UTV’S ON LAKE ROADS

Superintendent Ortman and Chaitman Skultety brought forth discussion on ATV and UTV use on lake roads.
Golf carts and UTV’s will be allowed on lake roads with the proper permit from the City or the Lake. No
ATV’s will be allowed on Lake roads. Superintendent Ortman will work with the City Clerk’s Office to update
the current rule book to reflect these changes for the Lake.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to recommend to the City Council to
approve the use of UTV’s on Lake roads with proper City permit. Motion canied 3-1.

FIRE DEPARTMENT MEETING ROOM
Fire Chief Adermann has had issues with the meeting room not being cleaned up afier use for a private event.
After some discussion, it was decided the room will still be free, but a donation will be requested for events.

MOTORIZED BICYCLES

Thete have been complaints about motorized/modified bikes that are speeding down City streets. [linois law
states that you must be at least 16 years old to ride an electric bike. Motorized bikes are to have a maxinum
speed of 20 mph. Alderman Budd has concerns about bikes that are not following the speed requirement.

" Alderman Bryant suggested calling TPD for complaints. Alderman Budd has called TPD, and has spoken with
Chief Wheeler, but says that nothing is done about the complaints. Alderman Bryant asked that the Mayor
speak to Chief Wheeler about these concerns. Alderman Budd would also like the Mayor to discuss with Chief
the ongoing issues with traffic at the North School.

HBO UPDATES

HBO Goodall presented the April 2023 monthly report. This report included building permits, animal control
issues and ordinance violations, Updates were given on vehicle warnings and tall grass notices. One dangerous
building letter has been sent. City Attorney Romano will be drafting a letter for the residents on Sunset Avenue
to sign for the utility easement.




ANY OTHER MATTERS
No other matters were brought forth to this Committee.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to adjourn. The motion carried (4-0).

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.
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Chris Skultety, Chairman 0
Ordinance Committee




